

## **NETBALL SUPPORTERS' GROUP REPORT 27/04/2015**

Our last meeting was on Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> April and we had nine attendees and received apologies from Jane Burchett, Bonnie Retief & Rebecca Kerta

We have finalised our team selection for this season and after struggling slightly with filling two year 10 teams as required by TAS, the teams have started training and have had their first round.

Our First round was on Friday 24<sup>th</sup> due to ANZAC day on the Saturday and the girls left on busses from the school on Friday morning. This day was a huge organisational task for our Head of Netball, Kathleen Power, Tim Hughes and the rest of the faculty involved and their hard work made for its success. We had some wins and some losses but the girls all reported excitement to get the season underway and tales of the various ANZAC services they attended at their hosting schools.

I am very proud to announce that Ashleigh Hutton has been named Netball Captain 2015, Ash has been heavily involved in St. Paul's netball since grade 7 and is a great ambassador for our sport.

We have our first home game this weekend with a BBQ and our yearly carwash as our main fundraisers, thankfully Anne Tonkin and Glen Archer respectively have volunteered to run these events. We have decided to cancel our Fun Run marked for this Sunday due to lack of time to promote the event fully.

On Wednesday this week we will hold our Junior School development day at the school to encourage growth of netball in our younger students and develop their knowledge and skills of the sport, this event is the last of the pre-season events and all netballers are now in full training and game ready for the 2015 season!

Regards
Rebecca Kerta, President NSG 2015